
        Family, Career and Community Leaders of America, Inc.  

        Summary of the 2024 April Board of Directors Meeting  

  
 
Dear Constituents,  

 

The Family, Career and Community Leaders of America, Inc. (FCCLA) National Board of Directors recently 

held a virtual meeting. The Committees of the Board presented their reports, and discussion was held on 

old and new business.  

 

The Communications and Membership Committee is focused on affiliation reports as the May 31, 2024,  
deadline approaches. They are also working on a strategy to increase membership in the North Atlantic 
and discussing an externship opportunity FCCLA is currently involved in to analyze the Alumni & Associates 
structure. The Finance Committee reviewed the monthly Treasurer’s Report and reported they had 
reviewed FY25 Budget that will be presented at the next Board Meeting. The Program Committee is 
shared updates on the 2024 National Leadership Conference (NLC). The Inclusion, Access, Equity, and 
Diversity Committee reported they had reviewed the Access Scholarship applications and is discussing 
accessibility in Competitive Events at the state and national level. The National Executive Council is 
preparing for the 2024 NLC and Business Session. The Nominating Committee is developing a 2024-2025 
officer slate and is opening up the Secondary School Administrator Application for nominations.  
 
The National Board of Directors discussed the following items. 

 Town Halls will be held for state advisers, state officers, and voting delegates in June to prepare 

for the Business Session.  

 The documents listed below were reviewed and will be sent out to the FCCLA Membership for a 

two-week comment period:  

o Bylaw Revisions and Rationale 

o Proposed Purposes 

o Policies and Procedures Manual Draft Pending Business Session Results   

o Business Session Standing Rules  

o Business Session Voting Delegate Agreement  

 The 2024-2025 National Board of Directors Schedule. 

 
The National Board of Directors will meet again in May to review the FY25 Budget and the comments 
submitted on the Business Session Documents.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

Mary Jo Kohl  
2023-2024 National Board of Directors Chair  
mjkohl1973@gmail.com 

(419) 784-6652 
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